
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

February 2, 2018 

 

STEAM Time at Walnut Hills 

At the beginning of this school year, Walnut Hills Elementary started 

introducing STEAM into every classroom, every day. Principal Teolyn 

Bourbonnie has designated the first hour of every day for STEAM, which 

stands for Science, Technology, Engineering, Art, and Math. “I felt the only 

way I could implement STEAM with fidelity, was create a space in our block 

schedule dedicated to STEAM,” says Bourbonnie. “My thought was to allow 

teachers to extend design projects across a week or over several days, if 

needed, and this schedule allows for STEAM to happen daily.”  

Teachers and students are enthusiastic about the new schedule. Jan 

Ragnow, a fifth-grade teacher, loves getting kids involved in critical thinking 

skills right away. "I think it sets the 

tone for high expectations 

throughout the rest of the day. It 

also gets kids engaged in their 

learning first thing and I love that 

they have choice in what they are 

doing. I am seeing more motivation 

in [other] content areas.” Fouth-

grade teacher Jana Lucas agrees. 

“I love seeing the excitement when 

they arrive at school. The kids are so excited to come in and work on their 

projects.” 

To understand STEAM, students at Walnut Hills participate in project-

based learning, based on the book, LAUNCH by John Spencer and A.J. 

Juliani. LAUNCH is a design-thinking cycle, and stands for: 

Look/Listen/Learn; Ask a lot of questions; Understand the problem or 

process; Navigate ideas; Create; and Highlight what is working and what is 

failing. Each week, students are learning to creatively think, collaborate, 

design and LAUNCH innovative projects into the world. Lucas says, “I love 

the LAUNCH cycle for this kind of learning.  It gives both teachers and 

students guidance in how to approach any problem. It also gives all  
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Important Dates 
 

Tuesday, February 6 
Accountability  

6:00 p.m.  
 

Monday, February 12 
PASS Meeting 

6:00 p.m. 
 

Tuesday, February 13 
PTCO Meeting  

6:00 p.m. 
 

Monday, February 19 – 
Tuesday, February 20 

No School – Presidents 
Day & Planning Day 

 
Thursday, February 22 
5th Grade Science Fair 

 

 
 
 
 

http://walnuthills.cherrycreekschools.org/


the teachers common language with kids and with colleagues.”  

The teachers have also reported positive results in other content areas 

beyond STEAM. Ragnow observes, “I have seen the most differences in 

math and writing, more stamina and more willingness to revise and stay 

with problems longer. It seems my kids are more motivated to actually 

revise because they can see the connections.”  

The types of STEAM projects vary widely. So far this year, younger 

students have participated in Grab Bag challenges, building bridges, and 

designing and building roller coasters, just to name a few. Older students 

have collaborated on solving problems such as designing playground 

equipment, re-designing their morning routines, and creating public service 

announcements (PSA) for the younger students.  

For the PSA’s, the 5th graders first 

brainstormed ideas of what they could 

teach the younger students. The topics 

included how to walk down the hall, 

stranger danger, and bully proofing. In 

small groups, they created a storyboard 

and a script. They then filmed their PSA. 

The following week, they learned how to 

edit the PSA’s in their Technology class.  

All of these STEAM projects culminate in a 

LAUNCH Day. Principal Bourbonnie is 

excited about their four LAUNCH Days this 

year. “On LAUNCH Days, kindergarten 

through 5th grade students will present their 

STEAM projects,” she says. “We are 

inviting families, friends, and community 

members to visit classrooms and see the projects. The teachers and 

student are excited for our LAUNCH Day!”  

The first LAUNCH Day took place on October 31st. Lucas shared, “The kids 

were so excited. They were able to share the LAUNCH Cycle – what they 

did, what they would change, and what they learned about the process. I 

was very impressed at their ability to talk to what they did.”  

The staff at Walnut Hills is optimistic that they will continue to see 

improvement across all content areas. “All of this is a work in progress,” 

says Lucas. “Because this is new, I think that the learning across the 

curriculum will evolve.” Ragnow adds, “Now that the kids understand the 

process, I am really looking forward to them being more involved in 

individual projects at a deeper level during the second trimester!” 

The next LAUNCH Day at Walnut Hills is scheduled for Friday, March 23.  

 

 

 

Important Dates 
 

 

Monday, February 26 – 
Thursday, March 1 

Parent/Teacher 
Conferences  

 
Thursday, March 1 –  

Friday, March 2 
No School - Conferences 

 
Wednesday, March 7 

1st Grade Show 
1:30 & 6:30 p.m. 

 
Friday, March 9 

Cultural Taste of Walnut 
Hills  

 
Tuesday, March 13 

PTCO Meeting 
6:00 p.m. 

 
Wednesday, March 14 
Classroom Picture Day 

 
Friday, March 16 

Run4Funds 
During Specials 

 

 
 
 
 



COLD WEATHER REMINDERS 
Looks like soon cold weather will be on the way!  The snow will start to fall again in Colorado, so 

we want to take some time to review our various weather procedures… 
 

WINTER WEAR REMINDER:  Please send winter coats, snow pants, gloves/mittens, 

hats and BOOTS on all damp/snowy weather days as we will make our best attempt to 

allow children to play outdoors each day.  If it is too wet or too cold, we will hold indoor 

recesses. These decisions are made after the start of the school day and may be different for 

grade levels/age groups of children at various times of day. Please send your children prepared each day! 
 

DELAYED START AND SCHOOL CLOSURE 
In order to eliminate any confusion we have provided detailed explanations of 

Delayed Start and School Closure below. If one of these days is called, you will 

receive notification by phone to the numbers designated by you on the 

my.cherrycreekschools.org Parent Forms. The information will also be posted on the 

Cherry Creek Schools website. 
 

Cherry Creek School District will call a “Delayed Start” when early morning conditions are 

not deemed serious enough to close school but are likely to cause delays. School bus stop pickup times and 

school times may be delayed.  When a Delayed Start schedule is called, elementary schools are delayed for ONE 

HOUR.  That means that Walnut Hills will start at 9:00.  Afternoon Kindergarten will start and end at their usual 

times. When there is a Delayed Start - ALL morning activities and clubs are cancelled.  Before & After Care 

(Cougar Club) will operate during their normal hours (you must have already been signed up for Before & After 

Care to attend). 
 

When early morning weather and road conditions or other emergency situations are deemed hazardous, the 

district may announce “All Schools Closed.” Walnut Hills Elementary will be closed.  If the school is closed, 

then Before & After Care (Cougar Club) is closed as well. 

 

CCSD SLEEP SURVEY INFORMATION 

Cherry Creek Schools began the school year with new start times designed to support student learning and 

wellbeing.  Since that time, two metro-area districts have followed suit and additional districts are considering 

doing so.  While existing sleep research indicates the change in start times will have an overall positive effect, we 

are committed to understanding the impact this change has on our own students, parents and staff.  Thus we are 

asking students, parents/guardians, teachers, and staff to complete a brief survey about sleep, daily routines, and 

general wellbeing.   

 

You will receive an email on February 8th with information on the student survey, including opt out instructions.  A 

later email will be sent with instructions on how to access the parent survey.  All surveys will need to be 

completed between February 26th and March 10th.   

 

Thank you in advance for completing the survey, which should take no more than 10-15 minutes. Your feedback 

is extremely important. 

 



 
Safety Check! 

Parents and Visitors to the building MUST enter the school through the front 

office and have a visitor badge printed and visible before entering the 

building, even for a quick drop-off.  

No Exceptions. 

 

 
WALNUT HILLS VOLUNTEERS OF THE YEAR  
Walnut Hills is proud to honor Bambi Lyons as our Volunteer of the Year. 
Bambi has been volunteering in the library at Walnut Hills for over 13 years. 
Her dedication to keeping our library organized is appreciated by the entire 
staff and student body. She is so kind to everyone at school and she puts her 
heart into everything she does. Bambi is a rock who gives her all here at school 
and at home with her many family members. The way she is always giving to 
others is an inspiration. Thank you, Bambi, for everything you do! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                                          We would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to:     

 Kily Hady, PTCO and the army of the volunteers who helped with Chili Game Night! There was a 

wonderful turnout and a good time was had by all! A huge thank you to Centura Health and 

Sweet Tomatoes for supporting the event. As of right now Chili Game Night raised almost 2k 

for the PTCO. As you know, fundraising goes directly into classrooms. We couldn’t be more 

pleased. Thank you all for coming out and being a part of this worthwhile event! 



 
 

 
Kindergarten Roundup – Starting February 1  
Students enrolled and in a Cherry Creek School District Preschool are already registered at the district 
for kindergarten. All others must go through the Kindergarten Roundup process. To register you will 
need: 

 Verification of Parent Residency 
 Birth Certificate 
 Immunization Records 
 Picture I.D. of parent 

 

School of Choice (In Cherry Creek but not Walnut Hills area) – January 1 through February 1 
If you would like your child to attend Walnut Hills, but you are in the attendance area of another Cherry 
Creek School, the Cherry Creek School District allows its resident students to apply for enrollment in the 
Cherry Creek school/program of their choice (School of Choice). The School of Choice application can 
be found at www.cherrycreekschools.org/Admissions/Pages/SOCandIDT.aspx will be available from 
January 1st – February 1. Students are accepted through the highest grade at the school. Parents will 
be notified of the decision by March 15th.  
 
Non Resident Applications (Not in Cherry Creek Schools) – Starts April 1 
If you would like your child to attend Walnut Hills, but you do not live in the Cherry Creek School District, 
you can apply to attend as a Non Resident. The Non Resident Application can be found at 
http://www.cherrycreekschools.org/Admissions/Pages/StudentRegistration.aspx starting on April 1. 
Open the link and complete the 2018 – 2019 Non Resident Application. 

http://www.cherrycreekschools.org/Admissions/Pages/SOCandIDT.aspx
http://www.cherrycreekschools.org/Admissions/Pages/StudentRegistration.aspx


 



 



 Nominate By Feb. 2nd   https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718 

 

 

FEBRUARY 8, 2018     

You Are Invited: Special Education 

Advisory Committee (SEAC):  
Please join us as we welcome our Superintendent.  
Dr. Harry Bull will discuss topics related to  
Special Education in the Cherry Creek School District.  
 

MARCH 8, 2018 
EXECUTIVE FUNCTIONING 

APRIL 12, 2018 
HIDDEN DISABILITIES 

MAY 16, 2018 
GOLDEN HEART AWARDS 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718 

 
Who: CCSD parents, 

guardians, and 

caregivers who have 

children on IEPs & 

504s  

 

When: Thursday, 

Feb 8th, 2018  

9:30 - 11:30 am   

ESC Room 147    

 

 

4700Where:  

Educational Support 

Services/ESC           4700 S. 

Yosemite St. Greenwood 

Village, CO 80111  

 

 

QQ 

14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL EDUCATION 

ADVISORY 

COMMITTEE (SEAC)  

 

Kimberly A. Avalos 

720.554.4408 
kavalos@cherrycreekschools.org 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/goldenheart1718

